








business to separate organic waste, adding a bin to the current three, making it 
four bins. The projected cost is $2-3 billion and it would be funded by the local 
agencies to satisfy the new regulations. 

REPORT BY CITY ATTORNEY 

City Attorney Ennis did not have anything to report. 

REPORT BY CITY MANAGER 

Interim City Manager Diaz did not have anything to report. 

CONSENT ITEMS 

1. Minutes -Special Meeting - 1/9/18 (Workshop) 

Recommendation: Approve the Minutes from the January 9, 2018 Special Meeting of the 
Banning City Council (Workshop) 

2. Minutes- Special Meeting- 1/9/18 (Closed Session) 

Recommendation: Approve the Minutes from the January 9, 2018 Special Meeting of the 
Banning City Council (Closed Session) 

3. Minutes- Regular Meeting- 1/9/18 

Recommendation: Approve the Minutes from the January 9, 2018 Regular Meeting of the 
Banning City Council 

4. Capital Improvement Project Update 

Recommendation: Receive and File 

5. Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants (December 2017) 

Recommendation: Approve and Ratify Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants for 
December 2017 

6. Resolution 2017-98 Amending the 2016-2019 Memorandum of Understanding 
Between the City of Banning and the Banning Police Officer's Association 

Recommendation: Adopt Resolution 2017-98 

7. Resolution 2017-108 Rejecting all Bids for RFP 17-098, Regional Real Estate 
Brokerage Services 
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Recommendation: Adopt Resolution 2017-108 

8. Fiscal Year 2016-17 Financial Statements and Independent Auditor's Reports for 
the Housing Authority 

Recommendation : Accept the Fiscal Year 2016-17 Financial Statements and 
Independent Auditor's Report for the Banning Housing Authority, which were audited by 
Lance, Soli & Lunghard, LLP. 

Mayor Moyer opened the consent items for public comment. Seeing none, closed public 
comment. 

Motion Peterson/ Andrade to approve Consent Items 1 through 8. Motion carried, 5-
0. 

REPORTS OF OFFICERS 

1. Response from San Gorgonio Pass Water Agency (SGPWA) to City's Request for 
Cost Sharing of Stream Gaging Along the San Gorgonio Flume System 

Public Works Director Vela presented the Staff Report as contained in the Agenda packet. 

Mayor Moyer asked why they don't participate if they are part of this. Director Vela 
explained that the four-party agreement does not obligate them to pay for this. However, 
as referenced in their letter, they have paid approximately $600,000 toward the project. 

Council Member Peterson asked if it is considered a self-exit from the agreement if they 
don't wish to participate financially. Director Vela indicated that is a good question and he 
would be willing to bring that to their group for consideration. 

Council Member Franklin advised they will be meeting with Banning Heights this 
Thursday to discuss the issue. 

There was some discussion held by the Council regarding the matter. 

The Mayor opened the item for public comment. 

Jerry Westholder recommended putting Banning first regarding this issue. 

Paul Perkins asked if accounting records are kept and if the City is keeping track of who 
is spending money to make sure it's balanced. 

Seeing no further comments, the Mayor closed public comment. 
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PUBLIC HEARING 

1. Resolution 2017-112 Approving the 2017 Engineering and Traffic Survey and 
Ordinance 1516, Re-Establishing Prima Facie Speed Limits Throughout the City 
of Banning and Amending Ordinance 1449 

Public Works Director Art Vela presented the Staff Report as provided in the Agenda 
packet. 

Council Member Peterson mentioned correspondence received from Don Smith (see 
Exhibit "A"). He agrees with his comments regarding the speed limit on Westward 
Avenue. 

Council Member Franklin requested that staff bring back things that can be done to slow 
traffic and what the distance is from the schools for 25 miles per hour zones. Also, in 
regard to the streets where a speed limit is increased, advise what needs to be done to 
bring them back to where the current posted speed limits. 

The Mayor opened the Public Hearing. 

lnge Schuler expressed her support of the comments regarding Westward. She 
mentioned that there are two schools on Westward, the junior college and the high school 
including a planned K-8 school. In regard to the 1-10 Bypass road , she would like to see 
weight restrictions posted on City roadways and recommends insisting on a grade 
separation at Hargrave before the 1-10 Bypass road is built. 

Seeing no further comments, the Mayor closed the Public Hearing. 

Motion Welch/Franklin to continue Resolution 2017-112 and Ordinance 1516 to City 
Council's regularly scheduled meeting on February 27, 2018. Motion carried, 5-0. 

ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDAS 

Council Member Peterson would like to rescind Resolutions 2009-92 and 2012-7 4 where 
the City supports the HERO program. 

ADJOURNMENT 

By common consent the meeting was adjourned at 6:15P.M. 

Page 7 of 8 

Minutes- Regular City Council Meeting - 01/23/2018 



Minutes Prepared by: 

These Minutes reflect actions taken by the City Council. The entire discussion of 
this meeting can be found by visiting the following website: 
https://banninglive.viebit.com/player.php?hash=vWigFgM1 BioP or by requesting a 
CD or DVD at Banning City Hall located at 99 E. Ramsey Street. 
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EXHIBIT A 



January 19, 2018 

Banning City Clerk 
Banning City Council 

Donald E. Smith 
55 N. 8th St 

Banning, CA 92220 
(951) 849-4521 FAX (951) 849-4244 

Re: Resolution 2017-112 Traffic Study 

Dear Mayor, Council and City Clerk: 

RECEIVED 

I have reviewed the proposed resolution, traffic study and recommendation and 
support the recommendation to continue the matter. I support the 
recommendation because my first reaction to the report is: "You have to be 
joking." 

The traffic study recommendation is to increase the speed limit on 17 of 44 
sections of road. This is a recommendation to increase the speed limit on 38% of 
these roads. Why? Because people are currently speeding on them. 

There are a few of these recommended increases on which I need to comment 
and voice my objection. 

First, the report suggests increasing the speed limit on Westward Ave. between 
Sunset and San Gorgonio from 35 to 45 miles per hour. As you are aware, you 
have the ability to not set the speed at the 85 percentile if there are extenuating 
circumstance to justify a lower speed. There are 2 schools and one unbuilt 
school site on Westward. It is a residential neighborhood (no businesses) with 
on street parking. It is a street where people back out of their driveways onto the 
street. It is a street on which people ride their horses. It is the street on which the 
High School cross country team practices most days and children walk to school. 
It is simply a bad decision and would be unsafe to increase the speed limit on 
Westward. What the city should do is enforce the current speed limit. 

Lincoln from 22"d to 8th Street is also a residential street without sidewalks were 
the residents park on the street, walk on the street and have to back their cars out 
of their driveways onto the street. Its width varies. Once again it is not a safe 
spot to increase speed limits 

Wilson Street has had several accidents over the years and is also a residential 
street with residents parking in front of their houses and backing in to the street 
from Highland Home Road to Blanchard yet th~ report suggests increasing the 



speed to 50 from Highland Springs to Highland Home and from Sunset to 16th. 
The speed limits on Wilson should remain as is with more enforcement. 

Finally increasing the speed limit on Ramsey between 22"d and 8th where people 
are turning right and left into businesses and turning right and left out of the 
businesses' driveways would add to an already challenging traffic area. 

There are probably justifications to deny many of the other increases as well but 
these are the increases that jumped off the page to me. 

Thank you for your consideration of these issues. I will be out of town on 2/23 at 
the Fair but hope you find justification for not raising the speed limits in these 
areas. 

Very Truly Yours 

~ 
Don Smith 


